REPORT OF THE
GAME & FISH/STATE POLICE SUBCOMMITTEE
OF THE
ARKANSAS LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

October 25,2013

Co-Chairs:

The ALC Game & Fish/State Police Subcommittee met Wednesday, October 16, 2013, at the
State Police Administrative Headquarters in Little Rock, Arkansas. Meeting with the
Subcommittee were representatives from the Arkansas State Police.

Colonel Stan Witt, Director, Arkansas State Police, presented the Department Report —
Objectives & Needs for the 2015-2017 Biennium. Issues of discussion include consideration of
an Arkansas Cell Phone Hands Free Law, statewide deployment of twenty-four low profile
patrol vehicles, updates to the AFIS (Automated Fingerprint Identification System), and the
review of evidence storage and accounting systems. A demonstration of the new Electronic
Ticketing Program - eCite was provided.

Representative Henry ‘Hank’ Wilkins IV, presented an update of Act 308 of 2009, Arkansas

Primary Seatbelt Law, including the history and passage of adopting a primary seatbelt law in
Arkansas.

Respectfully submitted,

Senator Jon Woods Representative Butch Wilkins



